
 

 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

Wednesday June 7, 2017; 5:30 PM 
 

240 N Court Ave Tucson, Arizona 85701  
 

Proposed Minutes/LAR 

 
1. The meeting was called to order at 5:45 p.m. by Deena Stewart-Hitzke. Present were 

Stewart-Hitzke, chair; Brandi Smith, treasurer; Annie Sykes, assistant treasurer; and 
A.J. Flick, secretary.  

2. May 3, 2017, minutes were read. Stewart-Hitzke moved to accept; Smith seconded. 
MOTION PASSED. 

3. Smith gave the Finance and Operations Report. The checking account held $23,065.30 
and the savings account $20,325.04 at the end of May, with $.18 in dividends. All 
tenants are current with rent; all bills have been paid to date. One tenant’s April rent 
check of $325 was lost after being deposited at the credit union. The tenant was advised 
to stop payment and combine April and May rent, with $31 less for the stop payment 
fee, for $619. Stewart-Hitzke reimbursed the $31 stop payment fee to the account. 
Tenant Joyce Wong, who takes care of property issues, submitted an invoice and 
receipts for bathroom supplies, bottled water and evaporative cooler maintenance 
including a hose, pipe insulation, labor for replacing the roof valve assembly and 
trimming the lantana and pulling weeds near the external faucet totaling $274.14, which 
was paid. Commissioners discussed a past issue regarding a hole in the cooler duct. 
Sheila Tobias notified Smith that she would be submitting an invoice for other property 
work, which has not been received. Commissioners discussed a past issue regarding 
providing tenants with bottled water, which will be on a future agenda for the full 
commission. Sykes moved to accept the Finance and Operations Report; Stewart-
Hitzke seconded. MOTION PASSED.  

4. Stewart-Hitzke presented an update on the Women’s Equality Day Committee. 
Commissioners were given minutes of the June 5, 2017, combined meeting with other 
participating groups. The next meeting is June 12, 2017 at 4 p.m. All Commissioners 
are invited to attend. Stewart-Hitzke explained that the name of the Aug. 26 event was 
changed to reflect the fact that voting rights were extended only to white women, 
excluding women of color. All participating groups were asked to seek donations or 
allocate $200–$500 of their current budgets toward expenses. Commissioners discussed 
whether the Commission should serve as fiduciary for the event, collect donations from 
the other groups and pay the bills. Commissioners discussed recent resignations and 
that there is unlikely to be a quorum of the next full commission meeting to approve 
acting as fiduciary. Smith recommended that the Commission donate $500 to the event 
and recommend another participating sponsor act as fiduciary. Sykes suggested the 
Committee needs to firm up the event budget in its next meeting and agreed to keep 
track of the event budget and expenses on behalf of the Commission, as Smith is unable 
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to attend meetings. Smith moved that the Commission donate $500 toward event 
expenses and ask the group of the whole to name another participating sponsor to act as 
fiduciary; Sykes seconded. MOTION PASSED.  
Stewart-Hitzke suggested sending “Save the Date” postcards to Commission supporters 
to let them know the event is coming up. Sykes suggested that if the Commission is 
allowed, we could ask for donations at our table at the event. Stewart-Hitzke moved 
that “Save the Date” postcards be created and sent to supporters; Flick seconded. 
MOTION PASSED. 

5. Flick reported there was no update for Cities for CEDAW. Report tabled. NO ACTION 
TAKEN. 

6. Stewart-Hitzke requested help from Smith on getting WordPress up and running. Dina 
Scalone, who had volunteered to work on the website, failed to take action and has 
since resigned. Smith sent a link to Stewart-Hitzke and agreed to help with figuring out 
how WordPress works. Stewart-Hitzke reported activity on social media sites and that 
her daughter continues to help with social media. NO ACTION TAKEN. 

7. Stewart-Hitzke presented a revised version of the Alison Hughes Scholarship 
applications. Maxine Goodman and Madison Montoya previously led the Scholarship 
Committee and both have since resigned, so Stewart-Hitzke is planning to send the 
application, once it’s approved, to Pima Community College and the University of 
Arizona, to send out to their scholarship databases. Commissioners discussed fixing 
some typos, rewording some portions of the application and eliminating the specific 
income level to specify that the applicant “must demonstrate financial eligibility.” The 
final application will be included on an agenda for the full commission. NO ACTION 
TAKEN. 

8. Stewart-Hitzke reported that the ARC funding for a new printing run of the Anti-
Bullying/DV Guide Brochures was diverted due to an emergency. Stewart-Hitzke 
reported she has yet to locate an editable file of the DV Guide to update. Flick 
volunteered to transcribe the DV Guide, including adding the updates known to date. 
Stewart-Hitzke reported that the Pima County Attorney’s Office did not provide 
financing this year to print the brochures and informed her PCAO would only fund it 
every other year. Sykes recommended exploring using RICO funds through the Tucson 
Police Department and agreed to send information to Stewart-Hitzke. Commissioners 
discussed that should TPD provide funds, PCAO would be removed in brochure credits 
and TPD would be added. NO ACTION TAKEN. 

9. There were no members of the public present. 
10. Meeting was adjourned at 7 p.m. 
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